




 
November 23, 2015 

Mr. Abiel Carillo, PE 
Principal Engineer, Planning Department 
City of Albuquerque 
PO Box 1293     VIA E-Mail: acarillo@cabq.gov 
Albuquerque, NM 87103 
 

RE: Commercial & Apartment Building – Phase 1, 4419 4th St NW 
 Grading and Drainage Plans, Revised 11/23/2015 (File: G14/D066) 

Abiel, 

We are in receipt of your comments dated November 16, 2015 regarding the subject project.  The revised plans 
are included with this resubmittal.  Below are responses to your comments. 

1. Per our phone discussion on 11/20/15 we have removed the statement about accepting ‘any offsite 
flows’.  The flow in question was a very small area at the southeast corner of our site which will flow 
along the property line and not across the site.  All other flows on the property to the south are contained 
on their site.  An easement will not be required. 

2. We have added some cobble at the northwest corner of the site to minimize erosion from the pond’s 
potential overflow discharge. 

3. The curb openings were already called out on the TCL plan, which you likely did not receive a copy.  
We have added notes to the Grading Plan as well identifying the curb cut locations. 

4. The necessary notes have been added to the plans showing that work within the right-of-way will be 
per separate work order.  We also removed the SO-19 notes. 

We are also aware that we will need a Floodplain Construction Permit.  I will try to find you when I 
visit your office today so that I can fill in the form. 

5. A cross section of the proposed pond outfall has been added to the plan. 

6. We have updated the notes on the plan to show the pipe connecting to the existing inlet as a 12” HPPP 
pipe. 

7. A note regarding the smooth transition has been added to the plan. 

8. We have addressed the comments from the transportation department and the changes to the site plan 
are reflected on the attached revised plans. 

 
We believe we have addressed all engineering related comments on the plans.  Please feel free to call if you 
have any further questions or comments concerning the revised plans. 

Respectfully submitted,  

WOOTEN ENGINEERING 
  

 
Jeffrey T. Wooten, P.E.  
Owner 

W    E   

W   ooten  E ngineering  
1005 21st Street SE, Suite B1  
Rio Rancho, NM 87124 
505 - 980-3560 
jeffwooten.pe@gmail.com  
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